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Executive Director’s Report 
By Scott Anderson 

 
 

2022 is getting off to a busy start here at Swift Headquarters. 

 
Parts department inventory is almost finished thanks to the hard work and 

organization methods that Sue has brought to our foundation.  Thanks Sue! 

 
Paul Mercandetti and Norm Fox are enroute to pick up a donated Swift in 

Pennsylvania. Upon its arrival here we will evaluate the condition of the air-

craft. We will then determine what will be the best option to create the 

most benefit for your organization. We will pass along that information as 

soon as possible. 

 
Many thanks to Bozi Filipaj for this generous donation.  Any option chosen 

by the Board will bring great value to the foundation and help our growth 

in 2022. 

 
A Board of Directors meeting will be held here at Headquarters March 4th 

2022.  Among the usual topics of discussion are Swift parts production, mu-

seum growth, and the 2022 Swift National Fly-in Convention.  Fly-in dates 

will be discussed.  We will inform everyone as soon as that date is set. 

 
The Swift World has been busy with members preparing their Swifts for 

the upcoming flying season. Airplanes have been changing hands with new 

owners getting proper check-outs and mechanics getting the materials that 

they need to properly care for members Swifts.  

 
Please remember to contact us here at Headquarters for any of your Swift 

needs.  We will do our best to help in any way we can as we look forward 

to a Happy and Safe year ahead. 

 

Thanks to all for your continued support and interest in the Swift! 



 

 

Page 2 Swift Museum Foundation, Inc. 

SMF Committees 
 

Executive 

Paul Barnett 

Paul Mercandetti 

Sam Swift 

Scott Anderson 
 
 

Nominating 
Paul Barnett 

Pick Freeman 

Scott Anderson 
 
 

Audit 

Paul Barnett 

Paul Mercandetti 

Sam Swift 
 

 

Finance 
Sam Swift 

Paul Barnett 

Scott Anderson 

 

 

Fund Raising 
Jim “Frog” Jones 

 
 

 

Newsletter 

Pamela Nunley 

 

 

Nat’l Convention/Fly-in 

Paul Mercandetti 

Sandy Mercandetti 

Scott Anderson 
 

 

 

 

Parts 

Steve Wilson 

Ken Coughlin 

Steve Roth 

 
 
 

Formation 
Paul Mercandetti 

Jim Roberts 

 

 

Building 
Roger Weber 

Scott Anderson 

Paul Barnett 

 
 

IT/Web 
Tracy Rhodes 

Jim Jones 
 

 
 

Aging Aircraft 
Steve Wilson 

Ken Coughlin 

Dave Carpenter 

 

Swift National Fly-in and Convention Report 
By Paul Mercandetti 

 

At this time we are awaiting the next meeting of the Board of Directors to fi-

nalize plans for the Swift National 2022 Fly-in and Convention.  As always, your 

input is greatly appreciated.  Please feel free to contact me via phone call, email, 

or snail mail with any of your ideas and/or suggestions for OUR next conven-

tion.  I value your input! 

 

 

Swift Formation Committee Report 
By Paul Mercandetti 

 

Keep those proficiency reports coming! I will begin to send out Formation 

Commitee cards next week.  Cards will be printed for all active members.  
 

If you have not already done so, fill out a Proficiency Report and include a 

check for $15 and send it to Sue at Swift headquarters. She will record the in-

formation and forward the report to me. I will then put your card in the 

mail.  Its that simple.  I’m still looking for about 20 more reports.  Please…Do 

not let your card expire.  It makes my life much more difficult and I’m just a 

volunteer.  Thanks in advance.                               Checkspeedgeardown  

 
 

The Swift That Opened the Camarillo Airport 

Submitted by Bill Weaver 
 

Many thanks to Bill Weaver for sending this one in.  Thanks also to Mark Ober-

man, (President, Channel Islands Aviation) for locating the story in his book and 

sharing the photocopy on page 3. 
 

From Bill Weaver: “We had several Swifts based at KCMA. I was based there 

from the late ‘70’s until 2010.  Also based there now are Ron Williamson, Clyde 

Edgar and Bill Babb. Bill Foscharr, Duane Golding, Wally Boeck and Don Gulotta 

were also there but have since passed away.  Great airport with over 600 based 

airplanes.  
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flyboycpa@aol.com 
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Roger Weber 
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Steve Wilson 
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Founded by  

Charles E. “Charlie” Nelson 

1968 
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 Swift Parts Items up for Bid 
 

Your Swift Parts Department has two Gift Certificates available to the highest bidder. 
 

The first is a $50.00 McFarlane Aviation Gift Certificate.  No minimum bid.  

 

The second is a Parker Aerospace Gift Certificate for a set of Cleveland Brakes. 
 

           This set includes:  
 

                          (2) #164-14300 brake discs 

                          (1)  Box of 10 linings  #066-10500  

                          (50)  #105-00200 rivets 
 

$2,076.00 value.  —  *A minimum bid of $1,000.00 is required.  

Please contact HQ’s with your offers.  
 

 

 

In Memory of Steve Eastburn 
 

We say goodbye to long-time Swift member and friend Steve Eastburn of Urbana, 

Illinois.  He passed away January 4th due to complications from COVID-19.   

 
Steve was the owner/caretaker of Swift N2404B.  Our thoughts and prayers go 

out to Steve’s entire family and many friends. 
 

 
 

 

The Swift And Its Caretakers Making a Difference 
The late Dan Serdynski — His Swift Children’s Book Series and Foundation 

 
“I am Tracy Serdynski Stites.  My Dad was a member of the Swift flying club in the Southeast for many 
years.  We lost him to Covid in August of 2020.  He loved his Swift.  My sister and I loved going on individu-
al adventures in "Swifty Poo" as we called it.  
 
Attached is the news article about him, his love for his Swift and the children's book series written about his 
adventures in his Swift.  
 
The article also covers our The Who I Am Foundation formed in his name to help other families struggling 
with loved one's in a healthcare isolation unit due to Covid or any other infectious disease.  We provide free 
Patient Support Kits in his name.  His Swift Airplane is playing a prominent role in all our information.  
 
If anyone in your association or their family member is admitted into an isolation unit and would need one of 
our Patient Support Kits, we would be honored to provide it.”  
 
Tracy Serdynski Stites 
President, Who I Am Foundation, Inc. 
www.whoiamfoundation.com 

(813) 404-1236     
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Editor’s note; 

Many thanks to Tracy for sharing this with 

us. Dan truly loved his family and his Swift 

N80836. He was a member of SMF for 

many years and we are honored to have 

called him a friend. 

Article courtesy of Tracy Serdynski Stites and the  

HIGHLANDS NEWS-SUN—VOL. 102 | NO. 295 

An Edition Of The Sun. 
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 Charlie Sidenstricker Memorial Service Article 
 Submitted by Jim Roberts 

 Reprinted with permission from AOPA Pilot Magazine 
 
 

So long, Charlie…   

My kind of memorial service  
 

By Bruce Landsberg       January 2022 

 

Memorial services are often downers, but this was so much better than sitting in a rented hotel or 

restaurant banquet room or, worse, a funeral home. Small airports are foreign to so many. Nonflyers 

marvel at the magic that pilots revere. The western sky beckoned beyond the hangar door as more 

than 80 people gathered to remember Charlie. 
 

 
Illustration by Jan Feindt  

 

Inside, a Stearman sat with a Delta Air Lines flag hung on the propeller and a restored Piper Coman-

che draped with a West Virginia flag commemorated Charlie’s home state. A Varga, a gyroplane, and a 

tired Cessna 150 Aerobat rounded out the aeronautical participants. Oil, avgas, and other assorted 

aircraft smells complemented the proceedings. Perfect! 

 

Pots bubbled away with boiling shrimp, awaiting conclusion of the ceremony. We stood in the sun as 

the national anthem was sung a cappella. The U.S. Air Force color guard folded a flag and presented 

it to Charlie’s wife in honor of his military service and for all the veterans who have helped to pre-

serve our way of life. 

 

Simultaneously, a flight of three highly polished Swifts and an RV made a formation pass with the 

missing man turning west, as we all must eventually. A lone bugler played taps. 

 

A bit somberly we returned to the hangar to partake of shrimp, fiery-hot corn, potatoes, corn bread, 

and all the comfort food that surrounds such events. On a table next to the lectern was Charlie 

memorabilia. His Delta captain’s hat and wings; a picture of his last command, the Lockheed L–1011;  
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and a model of his beloved and polished Swift. In short, tribute to a man who loved flight and those 

who loved the sky. 
 

The mood brightened as friends, wives, children, and grandchildren recounted all manner of Charlie 

stories, but the constant theme revealed a man who did not compromise and was intensely loyal to 

his friends. Laughter and tears. Dogs provided solace and life-affirming humor to the gathering. A 

tribute to love and loyalty—my kind of service. 
 

As I walked back to my hangar and sat quietly in the cockpit of the aircraft I’m privileged to own, 

there was time to reflect on the blessing that we who fly are surrounded by truly spectacular peo-

ple. They’re endowed with depth, commitment, enthusiasm, joy, intelligence. These are rare commodi-

ties in an increasingly shallow and virtual world. Charlie planned and funded this event so that our 

pilots association, his friends, and family could share camaraderie and aviation in a place he loved. It 

serves as model for all who call the sky home and see airports as a gateway to both today’s world 

and what lies beyond for all of us.  
 

                                                                                                                               Reprinted with permission of AOPA Pilot magazine. 

 

EAA Sport Aviation Magazine  

“What Our Members Are Building/Restoring”  

Featuring a Swift restored by SMF Member Cody Coombs 
 

Submitted by Jim Roberts 

 Reprinted with permission from EAA Sport Aviation Magazine 



 

 

 

Santa’s has put the sleigh away and is getting the Swift ready for spring! Santa buys his parts and polishing 

supplies from Swift Parts… and you can too!  Call or email us at Swift HQ’s for all your Swift needs.  


